
Minutes of the
Point Loma High School PTSA Meeting

Monday, November 14, 2005

ATTENDANCE: 21

CALL TO ORDER: Kurt Kalbfleisch, PTSA President, called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m. on November
14, 2005 in the PLHS Media Center.  Kurt welcomed all in attendance.

ASB: Martha Thompson reported on upcoming ASB events: They are having a canned food
drive through the following Wednesday.  Canned goods are collected in 2nd period class or
can be dropped off in the office.  They will be starting the “adopt-a-family” for the up-
coming holidays.

TREASURER’S/
REPORT:

Darlene Truver distributed copies of the treasurer's report as of 10/31/05. The office has
asked for $4,800 up-front for the copy person.  They will send an invoice at the end of the
year detailing actual hours worked.  Kick-off game booth refunds of $50 will be given, since
the booths did not make any money. Tax return is due 11/15/05.  Senior accounts have not
been included.  Darlene will ask California PTSA if amount should be included.   Motion to
approve report and expenditures made by Leslie Hanna—M/A

KICKOFF: Diana Antonini reported ~$12,000 was raised.  Diana also raised the issue of hanging and
taking down our sponsor’s banners.  This is an arduous task and many volunteers are
needed. An experiment was proposed that we leave the banners up for the remaining two
weeks of football and see what happens.  Also, $27.90 will be given to the football
boosters.  This was money made at kick off.

ADMINISTRATION
REPORT:

Bobbie Samilson reported that the 80th Birthday Celebration was a huge success.
Superviser Cox made a $25,000 donation!  We have a new web site:
www.pointlomahigh.com.  Vicki Sheperd-Chin is the contact person to get messages to the
web master. A question was asked about the banners that were designed by the students.
Bobbie said they are still trying to decide where to hang them.  The lampposts are not in
very good spots.  Bobbie will look into the testing for honors students in Chemistry and
American Literature.  They have an exam at the end of the course.

CLASS
SPONSORS:

Seniors: They will go to Disneyland on the Thursday night after final exams, and Grad
Night will be at Dave & Busters.
Juniors: Donation letter will go out in January and again in May asking for $50 per student.
Sophomores: Class sales are listed on the web.  They are selling merchandise 1st and 3rd

Thursdays in the quad.  Kris Barry displayed some of the many items they have for sale
(bookmarks, key chains, scarves, hats, etc).
Class of 2005. Surplus was donated to the Science Department.

NEW BUSINESS: Diana Antonini will bring a proposal forward after the holidays asking for volunteers to
“adopt-a-student”.  This would be one of our VEEP, Choice, or ELAC students.  Details to
come.

OLD BUSINESS: We need a new volunteer for College night next year.  We need help with the HSA.  Please
sign up at the December meeting. Deadline for articles in the Pointer is w/in the next two
weeks. It will go out 1st week in December.  It was noted that many of the students did a
LOT of work for the 80th party.

ADJOURN: Meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Beth Coyne
PTSA Recording Secretary


